
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 

OCTOBER 4, 2010 

 

 The Upper Oxford Township Planning Commission held their regular monthly meeting at the 

township building, 1185 Limestone Road, Russellville, PA at 7:30 P.M. on Monday, October 4, 2010. 

 

 Members present:  Christine Nibouar, Sam Reyburn, David Underwood, Harold Bryson and Karl 

Herr 

 

 Others:  Jane Daggett, secretary, Scott Rugen, Charles Fleischmann and Frances Reyburn 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Christine Nibouar at 7:30 P.M. 

 

MINUTES – Motion was made by Karl Herr, seconded by Harold Bryson and carried to approve the 

September 7, 2010 Minutes.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

REGIONAL PLANNING – Charlie attended the last regional planning meeting where Scenic Resources 

was discussed.  He will see that the Planning Commission members get a copy of the map showing the 

resources.  Frances questioned whether the township can regulate resources if they fall under historic. 

Charlie stated it would have to be a part of the comprehensive plan.  By doing regional planning we are 

replacing our comprehensive plan. 

 

Scott informed the planning commission that the township was notified from S.A.V.E. regarding the 

Sparrows Point pipe line.  S.A.V.E. sent some sample ordinances which they would like the township to 

adopt which covers pipe lines and changes to the comprehensive plans.  We will have a representative 

come to a work session in the future. 

 

ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made by Harold Bryson, seconded by 

Dave Underwood and carried to adjourn at 8:00 P.M. 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Jane Daggett 

       Secretary 

 

 


